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Principal’s Message     

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
Welcome to Term 3, we are currently in the Noongar Season of Djilba which is during  
August and September. Djilba is a transitional time of the year, with some very cold and  
clear days combining with warmer, rainy and windy days mixing with the occasional  
sunny day or two. 
 
 
It was an extremely busy start to this term with the on-set of swimming lessons. Although the weather 
wasn’t great during our eight days the students enjoyed learning new skills.  
Each year schools are required to select many dates and venues in the system and are allocated with a set 
date and venue. Next year’s swimming lessons fall in Term 2. 
 
 
Thank you to the P&C and staff for spoiling us on Primary Principal’s Day this year. We felt very grateful to 
receive such beautiful gifts, treats, cakes and coffee. We appreciate being acknowledged and valued as an 
integral part of the Bull Creek community. 
 
 
Thank you to Mrs McCarthy, Mrs Twist, Mr Ellis for organising Bull Creek’s Got Talent. The students 
demonstrated how brave and talented they are. It was wonderful to witness a showcase of talents including 
singing, dancing, playing instruments, joke telling and magical tricks to name a few. I would like to thank all 
students who participated in the auditions and can assure you it was hard selecting students for the final 
event. Thank you to the P&C for donating the finalists with a $20 book voucher and certificate. 
 
 
Mr Tisdale created an exciting week of events to celebrate National Science Week. The students were 
involved in planting everlastings, participating in lunch time science experiments and the Supersonic 
Science incursion. It has been an enjoyable and engaging week for the students across the school. Thank 
you, Mr Tisdale for your dedication and passion you bring to Science and Sustainability.  



                                             

 
Yesterday, some Bull Creek students took part in the Interschool Cross Country event, competing against 
six other schools. It was a day full of excitement and accomplishments, with Bull Creek securing an 
impressive third place overall. The highlight of the day was winning the prestigious Meritorious Shield, an 
award based on student numbers. Every participant showcased exceptional pride, perseverance, and 
sportsmanship in representing our school. We are incredibly proud of all of them!  
 
A special thanks to Mr. Pascoe, Mr. Pember and Mrs. Levy for their support and involvement.  
 
 
Congratulations to our individual champions and runners-up! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
I would like to wish Jake Stott good luck for his trip to Melbourne next week to compete in the W.A. School 
Sport Cross Country Competition. 
 
 
Next week the students have two exciting events including the Junior Choir attending One Big Voice 
Performance and our annual Book Week Parade. I would like to thank Mr Marshall for his professionalism 
in preparing our Junior Choir for this special event. I would like to acknowledge Mr Marshall for his 
creation of the Bull Creek School Song which was unveiled at the last assembly. Mr Marshall used student 
voice to create the lyrics and our five school values. The song is outstanding and brought a few tears to my 
eyes. 
 
 
Staff and student illness has been very extensive this term and has impacted our school substantially. I 
would like to remind all parents please do not send your child to school if they are unwell as it spreads 
across classrooms, blocks and the school. Currently there is a teacher shortage, and it is important our 
teaching staff stay healthy and well. I respect lots of our families work, however, this needs to be a 
combined effort for our community. 
 
 
Mrs Sharon Marchenko 
Principal 
 

 

Year Student Place 

3 Chloe 2
nd

 Place 

5 Annabelle 2
nd

 Place 

5 Louis 1
st
 Place 

5 Arlo 2
nd

 Place 

6 Jake 1
st
 Place 



Act Belong Commit   

 
It’s been another busy start to a fun filled term at Bull Creek Primary School. Parent club was well attended 
with some new faces. We were spoilt with some delicious dumplings from one of our lovely parents as we 
discussed our varied cultures and commenced planning for next terms Multicultural Week. 

  
Our next Parent Club will be in the library on Thursday 29 August at 8.45am. Our guest, Dr 
Deena Ashoorian is a Senior lecturer, School of Allied Health Pharmacy at UWA will be presenting a talk 
for the parents called 'Cultivating Character in our Children'. On top of her pharmaceutical interests, 
Deena is a Mental Health First Aid Instructor and researcher. She also has a passion for children’s 
education and is a volunteer at Bull Creek Primary School.   

PLEASE REGISTER HERE https://forms.office.com/r/pXqaJUW1ch  
 
Wednesday lunch time colouring fun is so popular we have needed to increase our  
stocks. A big Thank you to Life Streams Church in Bull Creek for donating  
this rainbow mountain of supplies for our children to enjoy.    
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Bull Creek Brain Box Chess Club 
 
The students are loving our newly established Chess Club. Chess Club is held every Monday at lunch time 
and there is a wonderful spirit of belonging. Chess cultivates many positive characteristics in children. Can 
you think of another game that offers so many opportunities to be creative, improve concentration skills, 
practise being calm under pressure, create a competitive spirit, and learn independence and responsibility? 
CA 
As children learn to play chess and improve their skills, they build confidence and self-esteem about how 
much they have progressed. The children have been enjoying playing chess as well as learning new skills 
and teaching each other. A big thank you to the lovely parents, Kathrine Hardegen and Candy Tam for 
coming to Chess Club and sharing their chess knowledge and expertise with the students. 
 
The rewards of improving in chess have been very visible at the Bull Creek Chess Club. From making new 
friends and playing games with students of all ages, the gains in self-confidence have been very noticeable. 
 
A big thank you to Samuel, Ayaan, Joshua L, Joshua F, Joey, Dinveeth, Morrie, and Curtis for being on the 
Chess Club Committee. Working together, they are ensuring all decisions made will reflect the school 
values, being Respect, Responsibility, Inclusivity, Excellence and Resilience.  
 
The Chess Club Committee are very excited to announce they are working on organising their first whole 
school chess tournament. We look forward to sharing the highlights from this exciting tournament in the 
next Bull Creek Newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best wishes, 
Your Act Belong Commit Committee  

https://forms.office.com/r/pXqaJUW1ch


 
 
Bullying – important conversations to have with your child 
 
Bull Creek Primary School is participating in the Bullying No Way: National week of action – 12 to 16 August 
2024.  
 
This year's theme is: Everyone Belongs. 
 
When we feel like we belong, bullying struggles to find a place. It's about embracing who we are, respecting 
everyone's differences and standing up together against unkindness. 
 
Belonging means we all have a role in preventing bullying. We're encouraged to speak up and create a safe 
place where everyone feels supported and respected, and our voices are heard and valued. 
 
By working collaboratively within our community, we can collectively help reduce bullying. 
 
Parents and carers play an important role in helping your child understand bullying and know how to 
respond to it. If your child tells you about things at school, or you observe something in public that involves 
conflict or bullying, take the opportunity to talk about what bullying is. You can learn more about what 
defines bullying at bullyingnoway.gov.au. 
 
Questions you could ask: 
• What do you think bullying is? 

• Have you seen it? How did you feel? 

• Have you ever felt scared at school because of bullying? 

• As well as me, who are the other adults you would talk to when it comes to things like bullying? 

• Have you or your friends left other kids out on purpose? Do you think that was bullying?  

 Why or why not? 

• Have you ever tried to help someone who is being bullied? What happened?  

 What would you do if it happens again? 
 
Remind your child that bullying is never okay and discuss how they can respond safely if they experience or 
witness it. Encourage them to seek help from a trusted adult and keep seeking support if needed. 
 
By promoting open communication, we empower children to stand up against bullying and create a safer 
environment where everyone can feel that they belong. 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/understanding-bullying


School News     

 

 

School and Office Hours 
 

The school office is open from 08:30am to 3:30pm. 

Classroom doors open at 08:40am and the bell to start the school day is at 08:50am. Children must 
not arrive before 8:30am unless they are doing a leadership role or Thursday fit club. 

Parents can use the services of Camp Australia to arrange before and after school care to 
accommodate for working hours. 
 

Change of Address 
Please ensure that your physical address is kept up to date with the school and that you notify the 

school office if you have moved. 

 
Medical Needs for Students   Absentees 

It is very important that families inform the 
school of any medical needs for students.  This 
includes asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis and 
any other conditions that may affect the 
wellbeing and safety of a student during the 
school day. If your child has a current medical 
condition or develops one throughout the 
school year, please obtain the medical forms 
from the front office and return them with 
updated medication as required. 

 

Mobile Phones Policy 
Between the hours of 8:30am-3:05pm mobile 
phones will not be used by students for any 
communication purposes. Smart watches 
must be placed into ‘aeroplane mode’ and 
mobile phones are to be handed in to the 
office, for safe keeping, when students arrive 
at school and collected at the end of the day. 

  If your child is absent from school, please contact 
the school office on 6216 4400 or email 
bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au as early as 
possible to advise of the reason for absence. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departures 
Students arriving to school after 9am must be 
signed in at the office by a parent or guardian 
before entering their classroom. 

Students leaving school early, must be signed out 
at the office before the student is collected from 
class. 

 
NO Parking or Walking 
Through Staff Car Parks 
Staff car parks are strictly a no parking area. 
Please do not walk through the staff car parks, it 
is dangerous as we have workmen, deliveries and 
the FLDC bus using the staff car parks. 

Parking Around the School   

Some of the parking in front of the school is a pick up and drop off zone only (Kiss and Drive).  For 
the safety of all of our children, please do not park and/or exit your vehicle in the marked out green 
parking area on Francisco Crescent.  If you are early, please continue to move around the block in a 
clockwise direction until your child is ready at the Kiss and Drive collection point.  

It is illegal and dangerous to double park anywhere along the school boundary roads.  

When collecting from the classroom, please find a safe parking space around the school.  Parking is 
also available on Darley Circle with laneway access onto the school grounds. 

Parking is not permitted in the staff car parks at all times and for safety reasons, please do not walk 

through the staff car parks before, during or after school. 

Unfortunately a number of families continue to park in the City of Melville NO 

PARKING ZONES around the school. If you spot someone doing the wrong thing, to 

help keep our community safe, please report it to the City of Melville via the below link. 

 Report Local Issues to Councils | Snap Send Solve  

 

https://www.snapsendsolve.com/


ART 
 
There has been a focus in the art room on looking at Aboriginal art across most years where we have 
looked at traditional and contemporary styles.   
 
The year 4's and 5's have recently completed making nests and animals out of raffia and yarn.  The 
children first looked at the work of Wadjak Noongar textile and sculpture artist Sharyn Egan who has been 
commissioned to make some prominent public artworks at Yagan Square and Perth Stadium.  Recently, 
Egan, worked with the community to make a series of life-sized Balga (grass) trees out of fibre that 
was displayed en-masse on the sand at the Sculpture by the Sea Exhibition at Cottesloe Beach.  We also 
looked at the Tjanpi Desert Weavers who are a collective involving more than 400 Aboriginal women from 
28 communities across the desert regions of South Australia, Western Australia and the Northern 
Territory. Tjanpi is the Pitjantjatjara word for spinifex grass.  The women use grasses and coloured fibres 
to weave figurative sculptures and containers in combination with other materials like string,  wire, 
animal fur, beads and seeds as well as often incorporating found objects.  
  
The year fours had to form a nest in their hands with the raffia and gradually secure its shape with simple 
stitches of coloured yarn. They are now drawing native birds in preparation for the next project which is to 
make a clay bird to sit in the nest. 
 
The year five children chose a variety of native and non-native animals to build after first making some 
observational drawings .  They tried hard to look at their animal as a series of three-dimensional shapes 
that they loosely built and then combined using binding and stitching.  Snakes were the most popular 
choice of animal to create.  Other animals included an otter, white cockatoo, elephants, a llama, jellyfish, a 
turtle, seahorses, birds, a bear, a butterfly, cats, mice, a lion and some brontosauruses.  
There has also been a French knitting frenzy with some clever children even teaching knitting with needles 
and even a bit of crochet to their peers after completing other art work. 
 
Wattle Three and Wattle Four have been learning some basic sewing skills- threading needles, tying 
double knots and split knots, stitching a border using running stitch, changing the length of a stitch and 
attaching shapes onto their fabric.  

 

Mrs Perna  
Art Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



Banksia 5 
 
This term in Art and in the classroom, the Year Six students from Banksia 5 are studying endangered 
Australian plants and animals. Each student has chosen an endangered species to study and create a 
written report about in class. Specifically, they are researching the species name/Scientific name/
Indigenous name, their physical features, their habitat, their life cycle, their diet, their population, their 
threats and level of endangerment.   
 
The students represented their animal or plant species using their preferred medium or a mixed media 
approach choosing from water-soluble crayons and pencils, water colour paints, acrylic or oil pastels. 
 
They have been focusing on creating interesting compositions where the subject is the focus and the 
background assists in giving more information about the species habitat or adding to the message they 
want to express about their subject. The students have been exploring media in their journals as they go.  

Favourite animal choices included the koala, numbat, the Gouldian Finch, Tasmanian Devil, the Golden-
Haired Bandicoot and the friendly quokka.  A  plant favourite included the striking Queen of Sheba found 
only in Bremer Bay, a rare flower that can take up to 10 years to grow.  

Some of the children chose to enter their pieces into a national art competition called Wild at Art.  Look 
out for some of the art on display during Science Week.  We hope viewers will be reminded of the unique 
wildlife we are lucky to have in Australia and the importance of protecting it for species survival. 

 
Ms Phillips 
Banksia 5 Teacher 
 

 



Term 3 Highlights in Wattle 3 

 
Mrs Sinclair 

Wattle 3 Teacher 

We have hit the ground running for Term Three with lots of exciting topics to cover.  
Wattle Three students have set a wonderful example during swimming lessons,  
displaying beautiful manners on the bus and during swimming lessons. I am very  
proud of their efforts and conduct. 
 
Our learning journey this term has been particularly enriched by the Olympics. We've  
been following the games with great enthusiasm, and the students have been actively 
engaged in designing their own team jerseys and mascots. They have also enjoyed  
researching the different Olympic events and the history of the games. This has  
provided a fantastic opportunity to integrate geography concepts as we learn about the  
various countries participating in the Olympics. 
 
In addition to the Olympics, we celebrated World Elephant Day by creating some beautiful elephant 
artwork. This project required a great deal of patience, fine motor skills, and problem-solving abilities. I 
am proud to share that our students rose to the challenge wonderfully. 
 
Please enjoy some of our super sentences about elephants below: 
 
On a calm, quiet morning, an enormous, friendly elephant woke to a beautiful sunrise. He stretched his 
tired legs and wandered off, listening to the pretty calls of the gentle birds. ~ Georgia 
 
On a magnificently foggy, cold morning, two enormous elephants gracefully trudged through the 
wet grassland. The sounds of birds chirping and grass rustling in the wind created a calm morning 
alarm. ~ Anaiah 
 
It was a glorious, misty morning. The small birds were singing beautifully in the quiet breeze. The 
elephants slowly stood up on the damp grass and sniffed the cold air, which tickled their noses.  ~ Ella 
 

Sheoak 6 Students Start Strong 
 
The amazing students in Sheaok 6 have returned from holidays refreshed and ready to learn! 
 
We started the term with swimming lessons. All the students coped well with the change in routine and 
were very organised for their lessons. Behaviour on the bus and at the pool was excellent and reflected 
the Bull Creek values. 
 
We have started our exploration of BBC micro: bit as part of the Design Technologies curriculum by 
familiarising ourselves with the technology and the coding app. We were excited to discover all the 
different inputs and coding options and can’t wait to continue our learning journey. 
 
We have been following the Olympics with great interest. There have been so many amazing athletes 
competing, demonstrating resilience and teamwork. Following our interest, we researched the history of 
the Olympics and prepared a visual display, contrasting the Ancient Olympics and Modern Day 
Olympics. They have changed a lot! 
 
We have been practising our skills, ready for the Faction Athletics Carnival later in the term. We will be 
inspired by the Olympic spirit to do our individual best and demonstrate great teamwork. 
 
 
Mrs Pinker 
Sheoak 6 Teacher 
  



Wattle 7 
It has been a fun-filled busy start to Term 3 in Wattle 7!  
 
We started with swimming and then got to celebrate 100 days of Pre-Primary. This term we have also 
started learning about Australian animals and their features which has led us to our assembly song that 
we cannot wait to showcase to the school in week 7. 
 
Here is what we had to say about our favourite part of swimming: 
 
“My favourite part of swimming was the floating” ~ Si-Woo 
 
“My favourite part of swimming was going in the bus, and in it was  
noisy and it was big” ~ Phoebe 
 
“On swimming I went in the round-a- bout” ~ Marvin 
 
“My favourite part of swimming was going in the whirl pool and I  
had fun” ~ Dante  
 
“My last fun day of swimming lessons” ~ Mitchell 

 
 

                                         100 days of school is a special day celebrated in Pre-Primary. This is an exciting day  
where we dress up as if we were “100 years old”. This awesome day celebrates being 

                                   100 days brighter, we reflect on all we have learnt and focus on the number 100.  
 

                                          We got to escape our “Nursing homes of Wattle 7 and 8”, counting  
                                          our steps to see the Principals’. They praised our awesome outfits  
                                           and crazy accents. This was an  engaging day for both Pre-Primary  
                                          classes, as the door was left open for students to move between both  
                                          classrooms. We spent the day with stem activities revolving around  
                                           stacking 100 paper cups, moulding a scented play dough cake to fit  
                                           100 candles, building a 3-D number 100 with Lego and our favourite,  
                                            make a portrait of ourselves. 
 
 
“My favourite part of one hundred days of school was watching the silent movie” ~ Chloe 
 
“My favourite part of 100 days of school was 100 cups” ~ Esther  
 
“My favourite part of 100 days of school was making an old person  
because it was using real makeup” ~ Nora  
 
“My favourite part of 100 days of school was walking up to the office as  
old people” ~ Gracie  
 
“My favourite part of 100 days of school was the Lego building” ~ Luke  
 

Miss Lai 
Wattle 7 Teacher 

 

 



 



BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

What a year we’ve had already! 
 
This year our volunteers have been incredible busy and have managed to raise 
thousands of dollars for our children, all whilst having fun together and getting 
to know each other. We’re ALWAYS looking for new team members to 
contribute, any amount of time at all! If you’d like to be a part of our inclusive 
and enthusiastic team, we’d love to see you at our next meeting on Tuesday 
August 27th.  
 
QUIZ NIGHT  SHOUT OUT 
Thanks to all who attended the Quiz Night on Saturday July 27th. Thanks also 
to our wonderful sponsors and generous donations from our school 
community , we raised more than $9000 for our school!  Special shout out to 
Chris Hodson for his exceptional Quiz Master skills on the night, it was 
fantastic fun for all involved!  
Dominoes Leeming kindly helped us ‘Raise some Dough’, donating $1 from 
every pizza sold on Friday August 2nd, and contributed $707 towards our total 
funds for the quiz night. We had some other fantastic sponsors, including Dr 
Jags MLA, Tony Ale Bull Creek, Sam’s Health Emporium, Adrenaline Vault and 
Bull Creek Podiatry.  

 
 
 
BOOK WEEK BAKE SALE NEXT WEEK 
Friday August 23rd the P&C will be holding a  book week bake sale 
outside Banksia 6 / the wellbeing hub. If you could help support our 
cause and donate baked items, your contributions will be very much 
appreciated. Donations (nut free) can be dropped to the school office 
on Thursday 22nd August.  
 
 
FATHERS DAY STALL - Thursday August 29th  
Our mums have been busy preparing for the Father’s Day stall on 
Thursday before fathers day. Gifts can be purchased during the school 
day, for $5 each, with multiple options available. Don’t forget to send 
the kids to school with ‘pocket money’ to purchase a gift to spoil their 
father figures! 
 
 
 

COLOUR EXPLOSION FUN RUN - September 20th 
On the last Friday of term 3, the P&C we will be hosting our  annual Colour Explosion Fun Run, from 2pm. 
Previous years events have helped us raise over $15000 for our school. Your children have received a 
fundraising booklet, which provides instructions on how to set up an online fundraising at  
https://myprofilepage.com.au. This event is SO MUCH FUN and contributes a lot to our school community. 
More information will follow throughout the term.  
 

about:blank
about:blank


BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

LATERNENLAUF - September 4th   

Laternenlauf is a traditional activity in Germany,  where children and families 

gather together to make lanterns, which they light and carry, singing songs 

through the darkness.  

On Wednesday 4th September, BCPS will be gathering for our own 

laternenlauf, under the guidance of Frau Colgan and school staff.  

A team of parent volunteers will be offering traditional delicious German 

food from the canteen (at 5pm and 6.30pm) , which must be pre ordered on 

Spriggy by Friday 30th August. See the menu below.  
 
 
 

TOMMY SUGO PASTA FUNDRAISER  
Don’t forget to order your Tommy Sugo Pasta as BCPS gets 15% 
commission from all orders! Orders over $90 get FREE next-day delivery! 
See our Facebook page for the link to order, or ask your year group 
WhatsApp friends!  
 

 

 

 
 
Check out our delicious home made fried rice, now available on the menu!  
• Lunches must be pre-ordered - preferably using www.spriggyschools.com.au  (app or website), otherwise 

cash orders before 9am at the canteen window. 
• Morning tea can be pre-ordered or cash transactions (excluding PP & Kindy's).  
• Extra snacks, drinks and icy poles can be purchased with cash at lunch time.  
 
 
UNIFORM SHOP 
We’re open Mondays and Fridays 9am-9.15am.  

 

The uniform shop is always looking for donations of old uniforms! If your children 

have outgrown any uniforms please return them to the uniform shop or front 

office, they will be on-sold to raise money for the P&C. New uniforms can be 

ordered online at www.spriggyschools.com.au and will be delivered to your 

child’s classroom. Any uniform enquiries should be emailed to 

bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com 

about:blank
about:blank
http://www.spriggyschools.com.au
mailto:bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com


 

  
PARKING AT SCHOOL  
Please be mindful of the appropriate way to use Kiss and Drive at Bull Creek Primary School.  
Dangerous parking and inpatient parents increases the risk of serious incidents involving our children.  
Your cooperation is very much appreciated for the safety of our children.  



Community Pages     

  

NOW OPEN AT BULL CREEK 

CENTRAL SHOPPING CENTRE 



For further information and registrations, please visit  

www.willettonbasketball.com.au/programs/holiday-camps/ 




